
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES - DRAFT 

Remote participation via ZOOM 

Tuesday, January 10, 2023 – 7 PM. 

 

Present:        John Bethoney, Chair 

                      Charlie Packer, P.E. Member 

           Dimitria Sullivan, SB 

           Jack Kelliher, Member 

            

           Jason Mammone, P.E., Director of Engineering 

           Michael D’Entremont, Chief of Police 

           Joseph Flanagan, DPW Director 

           Kristen Morse, Admin Assistant            

 

Absent:        Dan O’Neil, Member 

 

Mr. John Bethoney opened the meeting at 7:00 PM and reviewed the virtual meeting 

guidelines and protocols. 

 

A roll call attendance was taken- above listed TAC members were present.  

 

Absent: Dan O’Neil 

 

 

Agenda Item # 1 –: TCR #2021-005 Curve Street (Maverick St to Washington St) 

Mr. Bethoney explained as of this evening the Fire Chief is still taking the Speed 

Cushions that were placed on Maverick street under advisement. The reason for this is 

because this is the first time speed cushions have been installed on a road way and part of 

the process was to have Chief review the response time, and damage to emergency 

vehicles. It would be Mr. Bethoneys suggestion that we wait until we receive an update 

from the Chief in a couple of weeks of what he determines on whether the speed cushions 

can or can not be used for speed mitigation.   

 

Mr. Bethoney asked if there was anyone who would like to comment. The Chair 

recognized Mrs. Sullivan who suggested that while we wait for the determination from 

the Fire Chief that we look to see what other tools we may have available.  

The Chair recognizes from the public Mrs. Burns. Mrs. Burns also agreed that waiting to 

hear from the Fire Chief was a good idea and thanked the board for there efforts.  
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Mrs. Sullivan made a motion to table TCR #2021-005 Curve Street (Maverick St to 

Washington St) and it was seconded by Mr. Kelliher  

 

A roll call vote was taken: 

 

Jack Kelliher -   Yes      

                       Charlie Packer -   Yes 

           Dimitria Sullivan -   Yes             

John Bethoney -   Yes 

 

The motion passed unanimously, 4-0.  

 

Mr. Bethoney: Next we would like to take a vote on the minutes of our meeting held on 

December 14, 2022. Has everyone had the opportunity to carefully review the minutes 

and have any questions or changes they would like to make to the minutes of September 

13, 2022.  

 

Mr. Packer made a motion to accept the minutes as presented and seconded my Mr. 

Kelliher to approve the December 14, 2022 meeting minutes. A roll call vote was taken.  

 

Jack Kelliher - Yes 

Charlie Packer – Yes 

Dimitria Sullivan - Yes 

John Bethoney – Yes  

 

The motion passed unanimously, 4-0.  

 

Old/New Business – Jason Mammone gave an update on the mailing going out for 

Colburn Street. We have a target date of January 17th with a little over seventy ballots 

being mailed out by certified mail. This gives homeowners a little over a month of 

turnaround time to return the ballot for review.  

 

After some discussion surrounding the dates, it was decided the next meeting date will be 

held Tuesday, March 14, 2023, at 7:00 pm.  

 

Adjournment  

 

Being no further business Mr. Packer made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:22pm, 

and the motion was seconded by Mr. Kelliher. A roll call vote was taken.  

  

Jack Kelliher – Yes 

Charlie Packer - Yes 

Dimitria Sullivan – Yes 

John Bethoney – Yes 

 

The motion passed unanimously, 4-0. 

 


